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2017 BRITT LECTURES 

with the Rev. Dr. W. Loyd Allen 

   Friday - Monday, February 17-20, 2017 
[Friday, Saturday, Sunday - 7:00 pm  / Monday - 9:00 am] 

 
    First United Methodist Church 

1020 South Beretania Street, free parking underground. 

“One Christian Spirituality: Spiritual Unity in Our Diversity” 
 

 

 

It is not too late to make plans for: 

 

 

 

 
          Our own Bishop Grant Hagiya will be the keynote speaker at this workshop.  Bishop Hagiya will 

speak on the missional priorities of the California-Pacific Annual Conference.  All invited to hear his ex-

pectations on the movement of the local churches together with the conference. 

     After the address, there will be separate training sessions on specific ministry areas.  Five sessions in the 

morning and four sessions in the afternoon after the lunch break. 

 SPRC (Staff Par ish Relations Committee) is being offered in three languages.  

        English led by Rev. Tom Choi, Korean by D.S. Se Hee Han, and Tongan led by Rev. Linita Moa. 

 Stewardship led by Rev. Gregg Batson, Executive Director  of the Cal-Pac UM Foundation 

 Youth and Young Adult Ministries - led by Rev. Sam Nam who will share his experiences in devel-

oping a youth ministry - the successes and the failures.  Will also share resources and do networking. 

 Disaster Prevention - led by Mr. Jim Monk 

 Lay Servant Gathering - led by Ms. Winnie Ching, District Director of Lay Servant Ministry. She in-

vites all to come and find out who Lay Servants are.  “Come share stories of your ministries.  Come 

find out future possibilities.  Come interact with fellow Lay Servants.” 

 Loss Control (for  local church trustees. Pastors, and Lay Leaders) Our  insurance agent, Insur-

ance Business Services, Inc. has been asked to lead this session. 

     Registration cost is $15.00 which will include a lunch and beverage.  The registration form is on PAGE 

5 of this newsletter and it will be posted on the district website, <hawaiidistrictumc.org>  under “Events.” 

HOW-TO Workshop 

Saturday, March 11, 2017; 9:00 am - 2:30 pm 

Aiea Korean United Methodist Church 

99-550 Kulawea Street, Aiea 
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Ministry Musings from the District Superintendent 
 

ANNUAL CONFERENCE MISSION STATEMENT:  
Inspiring the World as Passionate Followers of Jesus Christ 

So All May Experience GodΩs Life-Giving Love 
 

     Many of our responses to life are based on the system of bartering, especially in our relationships 

to others for the kind acts we offer.  I say my prayers and expect God to answer and to bless me. That 

is why the “carrot and stick” philosophy looms large in our culture. We learn early on that if we be-

have well, we will be rewarded, and if we behave badly, we will be punished or denied. However, life 

is not necessarily bound to our understanding of the system of bartering when we come to the rela-

tionship between God and us.  

 

     I grew up in a small town in Korea. Church was center of our social life since my mother devoted 

herself to church activities. Naturally, we were there with her during every season of these activities. I 

still remember how excited I was when I was in Sunday school and learned about the stories of Jesus, 

Abraham and Sarah, Esther, Joseph, Peter,and Paul.  I also learned about how much God loves us.  

Indeed my favorite hymn then and now is “Jesus Loves Me.”  Whenever I sing this hymn, I actually 

feel God’s love all over again and He makes me feel blessed.  

 

     As I grew older, I had a problem with God’s unconditional love to everyone due to the presence of 

contradictions in our lives. It led me to study about the Grace of God. The Bible teaches us that God’s 

grace to us is infinite even if we go astray from God. God’s grace is amazing and surprising, turning 

our presumptions and expectations upside down. God’s grace challenges the world’s idea of justice 

and dumbfounds our sense of fairness and equity. God’s grace is always available and His presence is 

among us. As Methodists we call it, “prevenient grace” which means pre- existing grace before our 

acknowledgement. We are often so busy we can’t recognize His presence in our midst. The under-

standing of God’s grace helped me to reconcile the divided desires of my heart.  

 

     I was blessed to join the Martin Luther King, Jr. parade with the people of the Hawaii District on 

January 16th. There were around 250 Methodists who showed the world that we stand up for justice 

and care about human dignity as we walked together the streeets of Waikiki.  

 

     I believe that it will be an interesting journey as we welcomed the new President of United States 

of America  on January 20th. More so now than before, we will need to stand up together and to care 

for the marginalized ones who need our love and advocacy. As Methodists, let us practice the preve-

nient Grace of God to the sojourner whom we will meet in our life journeys.  

 

Hope you have a most meaningful and blessed new year, 2017. 

 

With God’s love, 

 

Pastor Se Hee Han 
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Happy New Year, Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 

Chinese New Year is upon us and people of all races and cultures will celebrate by eat-

ing special dishes and participating with various festivities.  Iôm reminded of watching a 

Chinese lion dance that ingrained in me, a lasting visualization of what my relationship 

with our Almighty God is like. 

Itôs traditional at many parties in Hawaii, especially if the host has Chinese ancestry, to 

have a lion dance.  For those who may not be familiar, to form the lion, several martial 

arts students hold a bright colorful flowing silky fabric over their backs and bend forward to form the body 

and the leader stands upright and holds the lionôs big, ornate head.  The head has large eyes with long eye-

lashes and flaring nostrils with a wide mouth.  The leader, hiding in the lionôs head, stoops and reaches to 

make the lion look left to right and up and down while its eyes blink and its wide mouth opens and closes.  

With drums beating and the ñgiantò gavotting skillfully between the tables, itôs quite an experience and a 

sight to behold.  When the lion comes to you, the custom is to put money into its mouth for good luck and 

ultimately the guest of honor will receive a monetary gift. 

This type of celebratory lion dance set the scene that warmed my heart at a friendôs retirement party.  My 

friendôs son, a young man over six feet tall, was carrying his two-year-old son while they watched the lion 

dance.  The boy looked curiously but frightened at this ñgiantò that all the guests seemed to be enjoying.  He 

held on tightly to his daddy.  The dad put some paper money in the boyôs hand and encouraged him to give 

it to the lion, then he squatted so that his son could stand while he held him.  The boy stayed close to his 

dad and watched the lion approach them.  The dad simply held his son and coaxed him to give the money 

to the lion.  The boy, afraid, but wanting to be brave, was wide-eyed but didnôt cry.  When the lion got clos-

er, it bent its head down, closed its eyes and opened its mouth and the boy courageously put the money in 

its mouth.  The lion bowed its head to gesture ñthank youò.  Then with the biggest smiles, the father and son 

hugged each other tightly. 

Isnôt that how we are with God?  When we face ñgiantsò in our lives, we know we can face them by having 

faith that God is with us, holding us near.  We can boldly overcome our fears and anxieties when we ear-

nestly ask our Lord to help us.  God is faithful.  He is our ever present help in time of need.  When we draw 

near to God, He draws near to us.  We praise our merciful and loving Lord with joy, thanksgiving, honor and 

gloryéforever and ever.  Amen. 

Please stay in tune for more information on the How-To Workshops that are scheduled for March 11.  You 

all, the Laity of our Hawaii District United Methodist churches, should plan to attend to gain knowledge, 

share with other Hawaii local churches, and grow in faith and servanthood in the name of Jesus Christ.   

May Godôs abundant blessings be poured upon you all in 2017! 

Lynn Owan 

 

District Updates 

DISTRICT CONFERENCE  [and the ANNUAL HUMU MEETING]:   Save  Saturday May 6, 2017 for 

District Conference and the Annual HUMU Meeting.  It will be held at Christ United Methodist Church.  

More information will follow in the next newsletter.   All district leaders need to submit their annual reports 

by April 6, 2017. 

CHANGE IN DISTRICT STAFF:  Ms. Michele Kimura now longer works as the District Administrative 

Assistant.  We appreciate her service.  For the interim, Mrs. Leilani Zukemura will fill this position on a 

part-time schedule.  Her work days are:  Mondays-Thursdays with Fridays and holidays off.  
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Bits and Piecesé 

 Please pray for Pastor Tevita Maile who serves at Kahuku UMC.  He is presently in the hospital. 

 We lift up prayers of praise and thanksgiving for the healing and recovery of: 

--Ms. Winnie Ching, District Director of the Lay Servant Ministry and member of Kahaluu UMC. She 
recently had back surgery; 

--Mrs. Debbie Kwak, spouse of Harris UMC Pastor Cheol Kwak, who also had back surgery; 

--Mr. John Wise, spouse of Immanuel UMC Pastor Debbie Wise and member of Guam UMC, who had major sur-
gery in December. 

The 33rd Annual Session  
of the California-Pacific Conference 

June 14-17, 2017 at University of Redlands, CA 
 

Approved Itinerary:   

Tuesday, June 13, 2017:   
Leave Honolulu to LAX on United Airlines Flight #1221 at 12:00 (noon), arrive at 8:30 p.m. 
Sunday, June 18, 2017: 
Leave LAX to Honolulu on United Airlines Flight #1224 at 10:00 a.m., arrive at 12:45 p.m. 
 
Approved Airfare Cost:  $806.20 
 

Tickets are nonrefundable.  $225.00 Change or Reissue Fee, plus any fare difference.  We will be emailing you the airline and 
bus reservation form soon if you choose to fly with the group!  And the forms will be posted on the Hawaii District website for 
your easy access also.   
 
Eligible (Reimbursed) Travelers are: 
 
 Appointed Clergy 
 Lay Delegates Approved by the Charge Conference 
 Approved District Lay Delegates 
 Approved District Youth and Young Adult Delegates 

ATTENTION YOUTH AND YOUNG ADULTS: 

-- Are  you an active member at a United Methodist Church in the Hawaii District?  Would you like to ex-

perience being part of a decision-making body of our UMC?  The process to select several Youth (grades 7-

12) and Young Adults (18 post highschool - 30 years of age) to be Hawaii District delegates to the Califor-

nia-Pacific Annual Conference has begun.   

     The California-Pacific Annual Conference is June 14-17, 2017 in Redlands, California.  The application 

forms for youth and for young adults will be posted on the district website, <hawaiidistrictumc.org> under 

RESOURCES.  The deadline for both the youth application and the young adult application is Tuesday, Feb-

ruary 29, 2017. 

--Seeking applicants for the Ethnic Young Adult internship program.  Spend your summer in Wash-

ington, D.C. working for justice! Applications are now being accepted for the Summer 2017 Ethnic Young 

Adult internship program. 

     The Ethnic Young Adult (EYA) program is for young justice seekers willing to unpack their faith and 

identity while working with an organization engaged in addressing social injustices. Interns are placed with 

advocacy, public policy, nonprofit and grassroots organizations where they work 4 days a week. 

     This is an 8-week program. EYA interns receive a stipend of $1,500 upon completion of program re-
quirements. Program dates for 2017 are June 4th- July 29th.  To share the online description visit- 
https://umc-gbcs.org/faith-in-action/seeking-applicants-for-the-ethnic-young-adult-internship-program1 

https://umc-gbcs.org/faith-in-action/seeking-applicants-for-the-ethnic-young-adult-internship-program1
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HOW-TO Workshop 

Saturday, March 11, 2017; 9:00 am - 2:30 pm 

Aiea Korean United Methodist Church 

99-550 Kulawea St., Aiea 

SCHEDULE FOR THE DAY 

8:30 a.m. – Registration 

9:00 – 10:00 a.m. – Bishop Grant Hagiya, Keynote Speaker 

10:00 – 12:00 noon – MORNING SESSIONS 

 SPRC – in English led by Rev. Tom Choi 

SPRC – in Korean led by D.S. SeHee Han 

SPRC – in Tongan led by Rev. Linita Moa 

Stewardship – led by Rev. Greg Batson 

Youth Ministry – led by Rev. Sam Nam 

12:00 noon – 1:00 p.m. – Lunch Break 

1:00 – 2:30 p.m. – AFTERNOON SESSIONS 

 Disaster Prevention – led by Mr. Jim Monk 

Loss Control – led by Business Insurance Services, Inc. 

Lay Servant Gathering – led by Ms. Winnie Ching 

Stewardship [a repeat of the morning session] – led by Rev. Greg Batson 

2:30 p.m. - PAU 

REGISTRATION INFORMATION 

Registration Deadline:   Thursday, March 2, 2017 

Bento Lunch:   $15.00 / per person   (Chicken & Shrimp Bento) 

Payment Method:  Cash or Check - make payable to “HUMU” 

Please email the registration form to hawaiidistrict@calpacumc.org or fax to 531-7354. 

NAME CHURCH 
POSITION 

in CHURCH 
EMAIL ADDRESS 

A.M. 

Work-

shop 

P.M. 

Work-

shop 

Need 

Lunc

h 

Example:  David Smith First UMC SPRC ds@gmail.com 
#1 SPRC #9 Steward-

ship 

YES-1 
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DISTRICT CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2017 

Jan. 28 (UMW) Local Unit Officers 
Training Pending Agreement 

 
Mar. 7 DPAS Meeting District Office 

Feb. 2-4 C-P Pacific Islanders Com-
mision Annual Meeting Aiea UMC  Mar. 11 How To Workshop,  

9:00 am-3:00 pm Aiea Korean UMC 

Feb. 4 UMW District Team 
Meeting SWCC  Mar. 23 Youth Leadership Training TBA 

Feb. 17-20 Britt Lectures  First UMC  Apr. 7 HCOM meeting District Office 

Feb. 18 UMW Conference MidWin-
ter Event SWCC  Apr. 8 District  UMW Spiritual 

Retreat TBA 

Feb. 20 PresidentΩs Day District Ofc is Closed  May 6 District Conference 
Annual HUMU Meeting Christ UMC 

Mar. 2 HCOM Meeting District Office  May 25-28 MenΩs Walk To Emmaus St. Anthony Retreat 
Center 

Mar. 4 HUMU Meeting District Office  June 14-17 Cal-Pac Annual Confer-
ence Redlands, California 

If you would like us to promote your event or extend congratulations, or if you have a prayer request to 
lift up to our District churches, please email to hawaiidistrict@calpacumc.org by the third Monday of 
each month.  Thank you! 


